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Van Buren County SAFE Coalition
July Meeting Minutes

Location: Roberts Memorial Center
Tuesday, July 19, 2011
2:00 pm
Meeting called to order by Melissa Daugherty   at   2:00 p.m.
Members Present:   Heidi Bainbridge- DFC Coalition Coordinator, Randy Besick-Business Owner,  Kitty Bogle – Other Organization, Amy Brown – Other Organization, Julie Chapuis – Schools/Parent, Melissa Daugherty- Youth Serving Organization, Carol Gates – Other Organization, Curt Hanson - Government, Karen Helmick – Other Organization, Tonja Jirak – Stop Grant Coordinator, Curtis Lee McIntosh- Law Enforcement, Dave Paulek – Parent, Ginger Shaw – Youth Serving Organization, Jon Tharp – Law Enforcement, Kris Rankin – Parent
May and June Minutes approved by: Julie Chapuis Second: Tonja Jirak 
	TOPIC:  DFC Update – In the meeting packet for everyone to take a look at.  
DISCUSSION: None
ACTION STEP: None

	TOPIC:  Harmony Policies – Conduct/Bullying
DISCUSSION:

· Heidi has been diligently trying to contact their school board, but she has not been able to contact anyone.  She spoke to the board secretary and was advised that she should contact the board president and superintendant and neither one of them are returning her calls.  Heidi is still trying to set up meeting times with the board president and superintendant.    She will continue to try and reach them so the coalition can help them with the issues they were experiencing last year.    
ACTION STEP: Continue to work with Harmony to help them implement programs in their district

BY WHOM: Heidi
BY WHEN: As able

	TOPIC:  Life of an Athlete
DISCUSSION:

· Greg Jones went to this training and was very excited about what he learned.  He is putting together a presentation on the Life of an Athlete that he will be presenting at the Van Buren Community School Board meeting on Wednesday.  It is a presentation that is pre designed for school boards.  Yesterday he stopped by for specific data/information for the community that he will plug into that presentation (Heidi provided him with what he needed).  He is also making a video for the presentation that will include interviews with some of the athletes.  He is going to be asking the board for approval to move forward with the Life of an Athlete program starting with the student part of the program in the Van Buren Middle/High School.  This will include the implementation of the Code of Conduct and working with the students to build leadership teams.  The next step will be working with the coaches and training them next summer and giving them information through out this year.  Heidi would like to have him attend one of the coalition meetings and share what he has learned and where he would like to go with it in the district.  She will try to set this up in the near future.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:  Got a Minute Billboard and Campaign
DISCUSSION:

· The near peer campaign billboard was knocked over during a storm.  The company has been excellent in working with the coalition.  They are planning on putting the billboard back up.  It will take about three months for it to go back up as they are working on permits and rebuilding it.  They are not charging the coalition for the time it was up and they said if the vinyl is damaged they will replace it at no cost to the coalition.  
· The coalition did receive the stand up banners that go with the near peer campaign this week.  They are life size banners that have the same message as the billboard.  They will be placed in different locations in the county.  The first time one will be used is at the Kids Fair in August.  All of the pieces for the near peer’s campaign have been provided and the coalition will wait to use them until the billboard is back up so they can work together.  
· The coalition is still waiting on some of the proofs and final revisions on the marijuana clear the smoke campaign and they will be brought to a Coalition meeting for approval before the coalition moves forward with that campaign.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC:   Power of Parents
DISCUSSION:

· In the packet there is a flier on the Power of Parents – it was for a campaign in April so it is dated – it gives discussion starters for parents with their children.
· Heidi and Nicole Tedrow attended this training and will be providing a 30 minute presentation to local groups who are interested in the program.  The parents who attend the program will be provided with a handbook on conversation starters and how to answer kid’s questions.  Nicole is excited to take it into some of the youth groups she is involved in.  Heidi is going to try and work with the Farmington Methodist Minister as well.  The next step is to get it out to the civic organizations, other groups, and the PTO.  
· The kit has some great tools that can be used as handouts.  

· It was a very well done training.  Many from Iowa attended and it will be being provided through out the state not just in Van Buren County.  
ACTION STEP: None

	TOPIC:  Laws/Policies with Law Enforcement 
DISCUSSION:

·  Jon Tharp and Heidi have been working on streamlining procedures for underage drinking and concerns that go along with that from the law enforcement and coalition sides to fill some of the gaps and holes.  
· Heidi has been in contact with Travis Bruyer from Montana – he does law enforcement there.  He has put together a program and guide for law enforcement to implement policies and procedures for underage drinking at the law enforcement level.  

· Jon and Heidi will continue to work on that project.  They will update the coalition with what they come up with and what they will be moving forward with in the community.  Montana does have activities that would not apply to the Van Buren Community.  So, they will review it and see what does apply to Van Buren County and then present it to the Sherriff and Deputy.  Another thing that could be done is to bring Travis in to do training with the Van Buren Law Enforcement.  
ACTION STEP: Continue to work on presentation for the Sherriff’s Department 

BY WHOM: Heidi and Jon
BY WHEN: As able

	TOPIC:   Kids Fair 
DISCUSSION:

· It will be August 4th.  Fliers were passed out for people to take and pass out/hang up in the area.  This is where school supplies are passed out to students in the Van Buren School District and there are booths.  Please sign up to be a part of the SAFE Booth at the fair (there is room for two to three people for each shift from 3:30 to 4:30 and 4:30 to 5:30).  The coalition will be doing a survey on the near peer campaign to see if people have noticed advertising on near peer issues.  Providing Conduct Policy info to parents as well.  SAFE materials will also be passed out at the booth.
ACTION STEP: Sign up to be apart of this team.

BY WHOM: Everyone

BY WHEN: ASAP

	TOPIC:   Compliance Checks 
DISCUSSION:

· The results of the compliance checks are in the packets.  Tonja shared that July 2, 2011 was when these checks were done – 22 businesses were checked and two businesses were non-compliant.  There is a break down of totals for both Van Buren Sherriff’s checks and Iowa State Patrol checks.  There was only one person who was trained this time who sold to a minor.  It shows the training is beneficial.  
· Randy asked if any of the places that failed had the card reader.  Tonja shared one did, but the clerk did not ask for the id and was not a trained clerk.  

· Tonja shared the one who was trained was young and her training was a while ago.  
ACTION STEP:  None

	TOPIC: Evaluation 
DISCUSSION:

· Heidi asked that if anyone is willing to be a part of an evaluation team to please sign up on the form she passed around.  
· Heidi said that Ron Mirr had met with Heidi and Tonja but the community still does not have the local data from the IYS – the state data is out and available, but still waiting for local data to be rolled out.  Ron is going to be providing us with some very detailed reports with annual data that will show trends and successes.  He will also be doing one page reports for the city councils and boards of supervisors that have alcohol and compliance check data so they can use them for their purposes of providing licenses and renewals.  He will also be doing cross tabulations of alcohol use among students in extra curricular activities so it can be shared with the school board and parents to show the importance of the Life of an Athlete program and Code of Conduct in the schools.  
ACTION STEP: Sign up to be part of this team.
BY WHOM: Everyone
BY WHEN: ASAP

	TOPIC: SAMHSA Meeting  

DISCUSSION:

·  Heidi has been invited to attend an event being put on by SAMHSA and CSAP in Denver the first week of August to gather information from prevention organizations to address underage drinking issues. The goals and objectives are on the sheet in the packet.  From each state they will have five representatives – they come from state agency, community agency, and community representative.  

· What things need to be taken to the table to build a national strategy to address underage drinking at a national level?  

· Near Peers buying alcohol for their friends.

· Dealing with businesses so that they are being helped and not punished/penalized.

· Policies to help businesses train their employees and help them.

· The legal age for selling alcohol.  

· Let Heidi know of any other ideas you may have that need to be addressed.  She will be leaving the first of August to attend this meeting.
ACTION STEP: Send ideas to Heidi

BY WHOM: Everyone

BY WHEN: August 1, 2011

	TOPIC: Town Hall Update 
DISCUSSION:

· Save the date in the packets.  It would be good for all coalition members to attend this event on August 18, 2011 from 4:45 pm to 7:00 pm.  It will be a town hall/teacher appreciation.   Two presentations – Bullying and Conduct Policy.  A meal will be provided.  Fun stuff with staff – biographies, trivia questions, etc.    There will be door prizes to be won by those who attend the presentations.
ACTION STEP: Share the information with others and invite them to attend & attend the event yourself
BY WHOM: Everyone

BY WHEN: August 18, 2011

	Other Info:     

· Coalition Assessment – Email was sent out last week for coalition members to participate in this assessment.  Please do the survey on-line ASAP.  There is a need for all members to participate in this survey so the coalition will receive the best info that it can about how the coalition is doing in the community.  There are paper surveys for those who do not want to do it online that can be turned in at the next coalition meeting.  


Next Meeting:
Tuesday August 16, 2011 at 2:00pm at Roberts Memorial Center (This is the third Tuesday of the Month!)
Meeting Adjourned:   At 2:30 p.m. 
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